
Good afternoon,  
 
Please see the resolution below passed by Orangeville Council on March 22, 2021.  
 
2021-116 
WHEREAS the purpose of the Planning Act is to promote sustainable economic development in a healthy 
natural environment and to provide for a land use planning system led by provincial policy; and, 
WHEREAS The requirement for all decision-makers under the Planning Act to make decisions in a 
manner that is consistent with the Provincial Policy Statement is longstanding and necessary for good 
planning, environmental, societal and health outcomes;  
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT The Minister of Infrastructure and the Minister of Municipal Affairs 
and Housing be requested to withdraw Schedule 3 from Bill 257;  
and THAT a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Premier, MPP Sylvia Jones, Minister of Municipal 
Affairs and Housing, Minister of Infrastructure, Credit Valley Conservation, and all Ontario 
municipalities. 
 
Result: Carried 
 
Thanks,  
 

Tracy Macdonald| Assistant Clerk | Corporate Services 
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